
Patio refurbishment 

On 8th June we held the 4th Ian Broughton memorial tournament, report to follow. 

We also opened the refurbished patio area. 

The old patio was removed earlier this year and work on the new commenced on 20th May with 

digging out the base.  

 

 

 

Several tons of hardcore were then laid. 

 

   

 



Then came the concrete. 

 



 

Despite the weather not always helping  

 

Clean up and finishing touches commenced

 



  

 

And just in time for deadline day



 



 

The patio was refurbished thanks to monies from the club, excellent fundraising from the tennis 
committee and donations from tennis members. 

With just a few cosmetic tweaks to finish off I would like to express the many many thanks for all those 
that assisted, Doug Smith, Paul Duxbury, Rob, Baz Grimes, Keith Fitzhenry, Mike Mason, Roberta, 
Laura, Angela, Aileen and Craig for his whacker. 


